
 

 

Recreation and Conservation Funding Board Remarks  

 

Dear friends, colleagues and fellow outdoor enthusiasts,  

I’m sorry that I am unable to be here in person. As many of you know, I am and will continue to be a strong 
supporter of recreation and conservation efforts in our state. The outdoors has always played a significant 
part in my life, whether it’s in my work in the agricultural world or support and frequent use of trails with my 
horses. It’s a way of life that benefits so many in our state and in many ways is part of our identity in the 
Western states.  

Washington is blessed with so much biological diversity, and the work of the Recreation and Conservation 
office is invaluable in preserving this natural wonder for future generations of Washingtonians and visitors 
from around the world.  

Please don’t hesitate to reach out to me with ideas on how we can continue to support valuable conservation 
work.  

 

Sincerely, 

 



September 16, 2019 

To: RCO Funding Board 

From: Fred Wert 

Re: WWRP Trails Category Funding Cap 

I request that that the RCO Funding Board cap the WWRP Trails Category funding levels. The lack of a cap over the 
history of the WWRP has meant that many projects have never received funding because a few projects used a 
majority of the available funds. 

History 

As a founding member of the Washington Wildlife and Recreation Coalition I was there when the legislation was 
written and when the original division of funds was created. I suggested that there be a category for “trails” separate 
from “local parks”. This was due partly to the fact that there were very few local agencies working on low land trails 
at that time and there was no dedicated funding for these trails. That has changed significantly since 1990 as 
witnessed by the huge applications to the trails category each biennium.  

The purpose of the WWRP is to provide some funding for agencies to assist them in the acquisition of recreation and 
habitat land and development of recreation facilities. The entire program with its categories, criteria, and project 
ranking was to facilitate the success of the best projects. It was never intended to be the sole funding for projects.  

Current situation 

Over time the size of projects and the estimate costs have risen significantly for trails projects as agencies have 
become bolder in their project scopes. Larger agencies naturally have the fiscal capacity to plan for larger projects. In 
the early days of the WWRP the project requests in the trails category were not large and most of the larger agencies 
only requested a maximum of $500,000. This has changed over time resulting in fewer projects being funded.  

This natural inequity in capacity between larger and smaller agencies has been acknowledged by RCO’s adoption of a 
sliding scale of required match for disadvantaged communities. This greatly helps in a community being able to 
afford the match, but the criteria for a lower match is NOT included in the criteria for ranking projects. The result is 
that an agency could only have a 10% match requirement, but not make the cut because larger agencies have 
requested a large portion of the entire trails category allocation. Many of these large projects rank higher because 
they do well in criteria such as population served, growth management compliance, connecting to other trails, and 
design. If the goal of instituting a sliding match was to increase the number of communities that receive funding, 
then the implementation of the disadvantaged communities initiative supports my request to do the same for the 
trails category. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



2015  

 

In 2015 there was on project that requested $2.7 million and one that requested $3.25 million. If these had been 
limited to $500 then 12 more projects would have been funded. 

2017 

 



In 2017 there were 6 projects requesting more than $1 million. If they had been limited to $500,000 then all the trails 
projects would have been funded up to $500,000 each. These are just the most recent results. RCO staff can provide 
the RCFB with a specific number of how many more trails projects would have been funded at different cap levels 
over the life of the WWRP.  

The local parks category has a cap of $1 million for acquisition and $500,000 for development projects. Both the trails 
category and the local parks category receive the same percentage distribution from the total WWRP allocation. Yet 
many more local parks projects receive funding than trails category projects. And to my knowledge there has not 
been a request by the Washington Parks and Recreation Association to remove these caps. Since many of these 
agencies are the same ones requesting trails category funding one could assume they would not object on caps for 
the trails category. The only agencies likely to object to a cap are the rich ones that can afford a huge match and 
therefore submit very large project requests.  

The WWRP was created and designed to provide funding for all agencies of many types throughout the entire state. 
The rich agencies do not necessarily even need the WWRP to fulfill their goals. Many of these rich agencies are 
supported by very large bond programs. The WWRP is seen as just one more source of funds. That is not the case for 
the majority of local agencies.  

Conclusion 

The existing policy of no limit on funding requests for the trails category restricts the number of potential funding 
recipients each biennium. There is no justification for NOT having a cap similar to the local parks category. I request 
that the RCFB request RCO staff to submit a proposal to rectify this weakness in the WWRP program and place a cap 
on the trails category.  

 

 




